TMLG NEWS

TORONTO MEDICAL LIBRARIES GROUP vol. 1, no. 2, 1981.

From the President

Dear TMLG Members:

It's been a happy fall for our Toronto Medical Libraries Group. The active interest of our members, as indicated by the strong attendance at meetings, makes the efforts of your executive very rewarding. Our thanks for your support. Special thanks to those of you who have been working hard on the Union List.

This News letter is our latest venture and we are hoping that all members will enjoy and benefit from its publication. All comments and suggestions will be gratefully accepted. Submissions for the News should be sent to Sandra Langlands, Science & Medicine Library, University of Toronto.

Rather than review our success in the past, I would like to look ahead to what we hope to accomplish in the future. I am most interested in actively pursuing our status as health professionals and, to that end, I have been attending meetings of the Health Professionals Council of Metropolitan Toronto. Perhaps by working through the Council we will gain more recognition for health sciences library staff.

I look forward to our next general meeting in January and the Xmas party in December, and hope each member will be able to attend. In the meantime, may I wish one and all a very Happy Holiday Season.

Best Wishes for 1982, Elizabeth Reid, President You are invited to ...

OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY

Again this year our Christmas party will be held at the Ontario Cancer Institute Staff House, 2 Wellesley Place (between Jarvis and Sherbourne Streets, north of Wellesley Street East). Dinner will be free of charge for TMLG members. Guests will be welcome and can obtain tickets at the door for \$5.00 which will also entitle them to a TMLG membership. Purchase of a \$1.00 raffle ticket will include a glass of wine. Dinner will be served at 6:30 pm. Everyone is invited to arrive any time after 5:00 pm.

DATE: December 14, 1981.

PLEASE NOTE: R.S.V.P. by December 9, 1981 to Ms. Patricia Petruga, Science & Medicine Library, University of Toronto. Telephone: 978-8619

TMLG JANUARY MEETING

DATE: Monday, January 18, 1982

PLACE: Canadian Memorial Chiropractic College, 1900 Bayview Avenue

TIME: 7:00 pm

Special Instructions: Signs inside the front and rear entrances of the College will direct you to our meeting room. There is parking at the rear of the building. For those arriving by TTC take the number 28B bus from the Davisville Subway Station and get off at the stop in front of the CNIB. The pedestrian overpass should be used to cross from the east to the west side of Bayview Avenue.

AGENDA

1. Announcements

2. Business Meeting

- 2.1 Minutes of the October 19, 1981 meeting.
- 2.2 Treasurer's report.
- 2.3 The Union List -- What does the future hold?
- 2.4 Academy of Medicine Library Cutbacks: How do they affect TMLG members? Should we be expressing our collective concern to someone? Please be prepared to express your views on this important topic.
- Program: "Everything you wanted to know about Chiropractry" Speaker: Dr. Alan H. Adams, Academic Dean, C.M.C.C.
- 4. Tour of the College clinics and its library
- 5. Coffee

RECAP....

For those of you unable to attend the fall meeting the following notes will bring you up to date on some TMLG happenings.

TMLG LOGO CONTEST\$25.00 prize for the winning design :

Our group needs an official logo for correspondence and publications such as this one. The Executive encourages TMLG members to submit drawings for their designs on 8 1/2" x 11" paper accompanied by a brief description of the logo's component parts and their significance. Designs must be submitted to E. Reid by March 15, 1982. All submissions will become the property of the TMLG. The Executive Committee will not participate in the contest except to choose a winning design.

FACULTY OF LIBRARY SCIENCE HEALTH SCIENCES PRACTICUM

Gale Moore asks that those interested in having a library school student do a practicum in their library for 77 hours from January to April, 1982 should contact her at 978-7073 or 978-7111 (messages). Five to 10 students require placements.

CHRISTMAS PARTY

Anyone wishing to volunteer for bar duty or to sell tickets at the Christmas Party should contact Carole Morrison a.s.a.p. at 965-1641. She would appreciate your help.

UNION LIST

The Union List Committee and the Executive regret to announce that due to a production problem the publication of the next edition of the list will be temporarily delayed.

PERSONALS:

Congratulations to T'saio Wong who has recently accepted the position of Librarian, Mississauga Hospital. She will be leaving Doctor's Hospital on Fri. Nov. 27th. Her new telephone number is: 279-7330.

From a recent issue of U. of T.'s Varsity (Classifieds)

COME FLY WITH ME. I am a 28-year-old, tall, male family physician who is deeply searching for the right woman. I can offer honesty, empathy and sincerety. I enjoy flying and am working on a private pilot's licence. I also play the drums and organ. I think of myself as a romantic, funloving person who enjoys travelling to exotic places, dining on Chateaubriand and Blue Num and dancing to distant tropical drums. I promise candlelit evenings and warm romantic interludes. You won't regret answering me and I'll answer you. Photos appreciated. P.O. Box 340, Station E. Toronto M6H 4E3

Visit Saskatoon for the CHLA CONFERENCE 1982: "CHALLENGES & CHANGES"

Program

Monday June 7

Morning:

Dr. O. Laxdal, Director, Continuing Medical Education, University of Saskatchewan. "Continuing Medical Education in the Province of Saskatchewan."

Ms. Jane Mortenson, Head, Public Services, Edmonton Public Library and former medical librarian. "Economic Cutbacks how to manage a library in an era of fiscal restraint."

Afternoon: Small Group Sessions

1. Government Libraries

2. Setting up an information service & networking

3. Promoting the hospital library

4. Audio-visuals management

5. AACR II

6. Circuit Riders (videotape)

Evening:

Cocktails & Dinner, Faculty Club, University of Saskatchewan

Tuesday June 8

Morning:

"Education for Health Sciences Librarianship" -- a panel presentation.

Afternoon: Annual General Meeting

Wednesday June 9

All day:

Continuing Education Courses - to be announced.

Thursday June 10

The Canadian Library Association Conference commences.

1982 TMLG Meeting Dates

Reserve the following dates: March 15, 1982 - Spring meeting in Hamilton. May 3, 1982 - Annual General Meeting and Dinner at the Sutton Place Hotel.